The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

May 29, 2002

Page 2


May 29, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will appropriate $86,339 to the Alcoholism and Substance Abuse Fund for the 2002 budget. This supplemental will implement the collective bargaining unit agreement between King County and public safety employees represented by the Service Employees International Union, Local 519 (Non-Commissioned). 

Supplemental funding for this agreement comes from existing fund balance in the Alcoholism and Substance Abuse Fund.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith bargaining between King County and the union. The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance. 

I certify that funds are available. 


If you have questions, please contact Debora Gay, Deputy Budget Director, at 

(206) 296-3474.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget 


Barbara Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Human Resources Division Manager, DES


Dave Gaba, Labor Relations Manager, DES


